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th

 February, 2020 

FEE PAYMENTS  
 

Fee statements were 
emailed home today to     

all families. If you did not 
receive one please let the 

office know. 
 

Thank you to those families 
who have completed their 
2020 payment form, if you 
haven't completed a new 
form for 2020, payment is 
expected in full by the 28th 

February. 
 

It is not too late to be      
included in the monthly 
payment option, please 
contact the office for a   

payment form. 
 

If you have any queries 
please don't hesitate to ask. 

Dear Families, 
 

Term One is well underway and at the end of this week we are finishing our 
Learning to Learn units . Next week and beyond our focus  moves strongly 
onto catering for your child’s individual needs in Maths and English. On our 
school closure day this Friday will see our teaching staff analysing your child’s 
testing and planning to meet their  individual needs.   
 

Our Fete is coming up and I am looking forward to seeing all of you there. 
 
 
 

Regards 
Adrian Glasby 
Principal 

TOMORROW 
FRIDAY, 21

ST
 

IS A STUDENT 
FREE DAY 
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READING:  Gospel reading from this Sunday  
 Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time Year A
         
      Mt 5:38-48 
 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to Matthew 
 

Love your enemies. 
 

Jesus said to his disciples: ‘You have learnt how it was 
said: Eye for eye and tooth for tooth. But I say this to 

you: offer the wicked man no resistance. On the contrary, 
if anyone hits you on the right cheek, offer him the other 
as well; if a man takes you to law and would have your 
tunic, let him have your cloak as well. And if anyone or-
ders you to go one mile, go two miles with him. Give to 

anyone who asks, and if anyone wants to borrow, do not 
turn away. 

 

‘You have learnt how it was said: You must love your 
neighbour and hate your enemy. But I say this to you: 
love your enemies and pray for those who persecute 

you; in this way you will be sons of your Father in heav-
en, for he causes his sun to rise on bad men as well as 
good, and his rain to fall on honest and dishonest men 

alike. For if you love those who love you, what right have 
you to claim any credit? Even the tax collectors do as 
much, do they not? And if you save your greetings for 

your brothers, are you doing anything exceptional? Even 
the pagans do as much, do they not? You must therefore 

be perfect just as your heavenly Father is perfect.’ 
 

The Gospel of the Lord. 

R.E. NEWS: 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

Sacraments for 2020:  
Our Year 6 children are preparing to receive the 
Sacrament of Confirmation.  Bishop Terry came out 
this week to visit the children and he talked about 
the importance of having a sponsor and the role that 
they have in the life of the Confirmation Candidate. 
Bishop Terry talked about the commitment that the 
children make, their chosen Saint’s name and much 
more. Following the visit with Year 6, Bishop Terry 
joined the staff for morning tea. As always, it was 
lovely to see him in the lead up to our Confirmation. 
  

Parish and School Connections:  
Our timetable for Thursday and Saturday masses is 
now complete. Each class will attend two Thursday 
masses at 9.15am and two Saturday masses at 
6pm throughout the year. This year we will have two 
classes at each of these masses. This Thursday the 
20th of February will be for Year 4M and 4W. On 
Thursday the 27th of February we will have mass 
with Year 5G and 5B. These are Parish masses and 
families are also invited to attend. 
  

Our first Saturday Family mass for the year will be 
held on Saturday the 29th of February at 6pm. This 
will be the first of the two options for Year 6 families 
to attend in preparation for Confirmation. This is a 
Rite of Acceptance mass and the children will need 
to bring their completed red scroll with them. For 
children who cannot make that mass, there is a sec-
ond option on Saturday the 7th of March. 
  
Ash Wednesday: 
On Wednesday the 26th of February, the Year 1-6 
classes will attend a Parish/School Mass in the 
church at 9.15am. At this mass we will have ashes 
distributed to celebrate Ash Wednesday. In addition 
to this, our school staff will be commissioned. Our 
School Captains will collect some ashes to distribute 
with the prep children upon their return on the 
Thursday. The Captains from St Augustine’s will 
collect ashes which will be provided for their school 
community as well. We welcome the opportunity to 
share this celebration with our friends at St Au-
gustine’s.  
 
Kindest regards, 
 

Colleen Mahoney, 
Deputy Principal—Faith & Organisation. 

 

Prayer 
 
 

O Lord, I trust in your merciful love. 

My heart will rejoice in your salvation. 

I will sing to the Lord who  

has been bountiful with me. 

      Ps 12:6 

SCHOOL HOURS 
 

8:25am School opens for arrival of students. Students to stay and play in Yard 2 and oval area until 8:40  
8:40am  Classes open  
8:50am  School commences, children are to be in class at this time 

11.00 am to 11.40am RECESS 

1.40 pm to 2.20 pm  LUNCH     

3:20pm  Bell to end school – MONDAY TO THURSDAY ONLY 

3:00pm  Bell to end school – FRIDAY ONLY 
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Parent Calendar -  Term 1, 2020 

February 

March 

 

CANTEEN DAYS:  MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAYS ONLY 
 

CHOCOLATE & BLUEBERRY MUFFINS ARE NOT AVAILABLE UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

DATE DAY EVENT 

21st Friday School Closure Day 

24th Monday District swimming competition 

    6.30pm Fete meeting 

    7pm PFA meeting 

25th Tuesday Shrove Tuesday – special pancake event by PFA – more info to come 

26th Wednesday No preps 

    9.15am Parish and School Ash Wednesday mass 

27
th
 Thursday School Photos 

28th Friday ISS – Home v St Martin 

29th Saturday 6pm Rite of Acceptance #1 – Year 6 

DATE DAY EVENT 

2nd Monday ISS – Away v OLN 

7th Saturday Rite of Acceptance #2 – Year 6 

9th Monday Labour Day Public Holiday 

10th Tuesday Open Day #1 

    6.30pm Fete meeting 

11th Wednesday Sibling Photos 

12th Thursday Open Day #2 

13th Friday ISS – Home v Keilor Heights 

15th Sunday Year 6 Confirmation 1.30pm and 4pm 

16th Monday Fete meeting 

17th Tuesday Divisional swimming 

    Crazy Hair Day/wear green for St Patrick’s Day 

19th Thursday School Closure Day 

20th Friday School Closure Day 

21st Saturday School Fete 

24th Tuesday PFA 

27th Friday End of term – 12pm finish 

2020 TERM DATES                           
Term 1  Thursday 30 Jan (Grades 1-6)  

       Friday 31 Jan (Preps) – Friday 27 Mar  

Term 2  Tuesday 14 Apr **—Friday 26 Jun          

Term 3  Monday 13 Jul—Friday 18 Sept       

Term 4  Monday 5 Oct—Wednesday 16 Dec 
    

**Easter April 10-13  

2020 TERM 1 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 

 

 February Friday 21 

 March Monday 9 (Labour Day)  

   Thursday 19 

   Friday 20 
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Term 1 Week 4 SWB @ STC 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back to St Christopher’s, 2020 (it’s still strange typing that!).  It promises to be another fantastic 
and exciting year at our school.  I hope that you all had a wonderful break with your families that was      
relaxing and refreshing. 
 
My family had a terrific break, my wife is still on maternity leave so having that 6 weeks together as a family 
was a precious and wonderful time for us all.  We got to beautiful Noosa for a week in the middle of Janu-
ary and enjoyed the heat, beaches and rainforests of the Sunshine Coast. Our son Hendrix has started 
kinder, so I’m feeling for all of the new prep parents this year!  And our daughter Zadie has started child 
care in preparation for my wife returning to work next month, family life is busy, isn’t it? 
 
Our students have had a great start to the new school year.  Adrian and I got around to all of the grades 
from years 2—6 and had a discussion about our school rules and procedures that we have in place to keep 
all of our students feeling happy, safe and ready to learn at STC.  I’d like to draw your attention to a couple 
that we highlighted with our students: 
 

       Show respect at all times through our actions and words 
 
We highlighted this rule to ensure that students were mindful of their interactions with each other and their 
teachers.  We used the words escalation and de-escalation as a way to describe how our choices in 
communication could help or hinder the conflict resolution process when an issue arose.  
  

         Do not fight or intentionally physically harm others 
 
We reworded this rule from its origin of “Do not use hands, feet, or objects to solve problems”.  We take 
very seriously the issue of physical violence at St Christopher’s and will be responding strongly to it with 
tougher automatic consequences of an afterschool detention if students fight or intentionally physically hurt 
each other. 
 
Please have a conversation with your children about what they got out of mine and Adrian’s conversations 
with the grades.  Your help in ensuring our students have the best possible learning environment at St 
Christopher’s is very much appreciated. 
 
Peaceful Kids: 
Our 2020 Peaceful Kids will be offered for years 5 and 6 (1 group), 3 and 4 (1 group) and potentially year 2 
(1group) and will begin towards the end of term 1.  We already have a number of students locked in for this 
round but if you wish to have your child participate, send me through an email and I will work out if we can 
fit them in for this round, otherwise, I will add them to the waiting list for round 2 (being offered term 
2/3).  You will receive a hard copy of a permission form if your child is to participate in the program for the 
round 1 2020 PK offering. 
 
Early pickups: 
Please keep any early pickups and late arrivals to a minimum, an uninterrupted school day gives our      
students the best opportunity to learn and thrive.  On the  occasion that this does occur please endeavour 
to avoid early pickups and late  arrivals during the school’s break periods: 
 

 Recess:  11:00 am to 11:40 am 

 Lunch:  1:40 pm to 2:20 pm 
 
It can be extremely difficult to locate children out on a yard of 700+ students at this time.   
Thank you for your understanding in this matter. 
 
Telstra Kids Grant:   
Thanks to Theo Smirniotis for organising the Telstra Kids Grant to support our passive play programme. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Denis Johnstone 
Deputy Principal, Students, Staff and Community 
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CURRICULUM NEWS 
 
English Target Teaching: 
Our Target Teaching English support programs will begin in Week 5 this term.  This year, we will be offering 
the following programs: 
 

 Reading Recovery—Year 1 
 Levelled Literacy Intervention (LLI)—Years 1-5 
 Group Reading, Rereading Easy Text Aloud Daily (GRREAD)—Years 1—2 and Prep in Semester 2 
 Reading Target Teaching—Years 3 & 5 
 Writing Target Teaching—Years 4 & 6 
 

If your child has been selected to participate in a formal program such as Reading Recovery, LLI or 
GRREAD, you will receive a letter outlining the program and will need to sign that you have received notifica-
tion.  Reading and Writing Target Teaching groups are more informal and form part of our everyday practice. 
Children will move in and out of these support groups as needed and no formal notification is required for this 
support. Students are selected for support based on school data and assessments.  This data will also direct 
the choice of support programs offered for that year and are subject to change. 
 
Naomi Martret 
English Leader 
 
Maths Target Teaching: 
Similar to the English Target Teaching programs, all Maths support and extension programs will begin in 
Week 5 of Term 1. Students are selected for the programs following detailed analysis of school based Maths 
data and assessments at the end of 2019 and at the start of this year. The programs provided in Semester 1 
(Terms 1 and 2) are as follows: 
 

 Modified Maths Program (Year 3—6) 
 Target Teaching (Year 3—6) 
 Maths Extension Program ( Year 3—6) 
 

If your child has been selected, you will receive a letter, which you will need to sign to let us know that you 
have received notification. The letter will outline the purpose of each program and their structure, such as the 
number of sessions per week and the names of the teachers who will be working with the children in the pro-
gram. Please note that these groups are constantly monitored and students may move in and out of these 
groups as needed, and parents will be informed of any changes.  
 

Conchita Thomas 
Curriculum Leader 
 
 
 
LITERACY NEWS: 
 
New Books: 
Term 1 is well underway and our home reading program is about to begin. Every year, our take-home     
reading library is updated with new books and this year is no exception. We have just spent $2500 to update 
the books in the Prep—Two home reading boxes ready for a fresh start.  Please talk to your children about      
handling the books with care so that we can get as much use out of them as possible.  
 

In addition to purchasing new take-home readers, $1700 has been spent on the purchase of MultiLit          
Decodable readers to complement our approach to the systematic teaching of phonics in the early years.  
Decodable readers are designed to incorporate the development of phonemic awareness, phonics,         
comprehension, vocabulary and fluency and when used in conjunction with rich literature, provide an         
excellent balance to any literacy program. 
 

Parent Helpers: 
Parents who have already done the training and have a volunteer card will be able to start from Monday 2nd 
March.  Parents who have not previously done the training course will need to wait until their application is 
processed and they have been issued an STC Volunteer Card. 
 
Naomi Martret 
Literacy Leader 
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“AWAY” EMAILS 

 
These email addresses are to be used when 

notifying the school of any student absence or 

early pickups due to illness, holidays, medical 

appointments or family reasons etc.  They 

should also be used to convey any important 

information regarding your child. Should you 

experience any difficulties around using these 

emails, please contact the school office. 

SPORT NEWS: 

 

St Peter’s 3 vs STC 3    Fri Feb 14 

 
A share of the spoils in this week’s interschool 
games against St. Peter’s. Scores below: 
  

Girls Basketball:  STP 24 def STC 20 

Boys Basketball:  STP 28 def STC 24 

Girls T-ball:   STP 13 def by STC 30 

Boys T-ball:   STP 10 def by STC 30 

Mixed Tennis:   STP 7 def STC 5 

Girls Tennis:   STP 2 def by STC 10 

St. John Bosco’s 3 vs STC 3     Fri Feb 7 

 
A smoky Summer's morning saw a tie in results in 
the “battle of the bridge” against rivals St. John 
Bosco’s. Scores below: 
 

Girls Basketball:  SJB 48 def STC 2 

Boys Basketball:  SJB 44 def STC 12 

Girls T-ball:  SJB 14 def by STC 21 

Boys T-ball:  SJB 7 def by STC 23 

Mixed Tennis:  SJB 1 def STC 11 

Girls Tennis:  SJB 7 def STC 5 

Michael Costello 
Sports Teacher 

STC 3 vs St Therese’s 3         Wed Feb 19 
 

Breaking our normal Friday sport routine this round 
was played on a Wednesday in cold and wet     
conditions against close rivals St. Therese’s. We 
shared 3 wins and 3 losses in an excellent round of 
sport from both schools. Scores and a photo of our 
girls basketball team in their first win over St. 
Therese’s in 6 years below:  
  

Girls Basketball:  STC 22 def STT 12 

Boys Basketball:   STC 21 def by STT 54 

Girls T-ball:   STC 14 def STT 14  
    (Countback) 
Boys T-ball:   STC 23 def STT 11 

Girls Tennis:   STC 3 def by STT 9 

Boys Tennis:   STC 4 def by STT 8 

Prep Gold:   pgaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Prep Blue:   pbaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Prep Maroon:  pmaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Prep White:  pwaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Two Gold:   2gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Two Blue:   2baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Two Maroon:  2maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Two White:  2waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Four Gold:   4gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Four Blue:   4baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Four Maroon:  4maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Four White:  4waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

One Gold:   1gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

One Blue:   1baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

One Maroon:  1maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

One White:  1waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Three Gold:  3gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Three Blue:  3baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Three Maroon: 3maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Three White:  3waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Six Gold:   6gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Six Blue:   6baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Six Maroon:  6maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Six White:   6waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Five Gold:   5gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Five Blue:   5baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Five Maroon:  5maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

Five White:  5waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:pgaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:pbaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:pmaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:pwaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:2gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:2baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:2maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:2waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:4gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:4baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:4maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:4waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:1gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:1baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:1maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:1waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:3gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:3baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:3maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:3waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:6gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:6baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:6maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:6waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:5gaway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:5baway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:5maway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
mailto:5waway@stcapw.catholic.edu.au
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TENNIS CLUB NEWS: 

 
 
 
 

Tennis coaching with Matt has 
recommenced at  

St Christopher’s Tennis Club.  
Any new students interested in  

giving tennis a try are welcome to  
join in or have a trial lesson. Contact 
Matt Todd on 0414 628 633 or grab  
a tennis note from the paper rack in 

front of the school library. 
 

Regards 
Matt Todd 
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